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Consumer Spending Rebounds a Record Eight Percent in
May
The U.S. Department of Commerce’s Bureau
of Economic Analysis (BEA) reported on
Friday that consumer spending jumped to a
new record in May: 8.1 percent over April,
more than double the all-time high ever
recorded since the bureau started keeping
track of such things in 1959.

Consumers, locked away owing to
government mandates in response to the
COVID virus, headed for auto showrooms
and big box stores to celebrate their new
freedom in May. Spending on cars, trucks,
SUVs, RVs, refrigerators, and furniture all
jumped, along with increased spending at
restaurants, hotels, and motels, and on
healthcare.

Most commentators focused on the negative part of the BEA report: income dropped in May, thanks to
decreased government stimulus. And that, many assured their readers, bodes poorly for June and out
months.

But missing from those conversations were at least two inconvenient facts. One: Consumers saved
almost a quarter of their incomes in May despite the spending rush. Two: Inflation is almost flat (0.5
percent year over year) while interest rates are close to zero.

Translation: Consumers haven’t satisfied their need to spend, not even close. And borrowing to buy at
low interest rates (some car makers are offering seven-year loans at zero interest, while financing for
household goods is being extended from three to five years at record-low rates) makes fulfilling
spending needs easier than ever to satisfy.

Concerns that government checks have been received and spent and won’t have the same impact on the
economy in June are being offset by increases in unemployment benefits. And there’s talk in
Washington of more stimulus coming, perhaps in the form of tax credits for taking a vacation!

To be fair consumers still have a lot of ground to make up. Consumer spending dropped 6.6 percent in
March and another 12.6 percent in April. But given the reopening of the economy, and summertime,
and sunny weather, and people being free to exercise their right to “life, liberty and the pursuit of
happiness,” third-quarter estimates that the economy will grow by 20 percent don’t seem that far off
the mark.

Just in time for the election.
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An Ivy League graduate and former investment advisor, Bob is a regular contributor to The New
American, primarily on economics and politics. He can be reached at
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Subscribe to the New American
Get exclusive digital access to the most informative,

non-partisan truthful news source for patriotic Americans!

Discover a refreshing blend of time-honored values, principles and insightful
perspectives within the pages of "The New American" magazine. Delve into a

world where tradition is the foundation, and exploration knows no bounds.

From politics and finance to foreign affairs, environment, culture,
and technology, we bring you an unparalleled array of topics that matter most.

Subscribe

What's Included?
24 Issues Per Year
Optional Print Edition
Digital Edition Access
Exclusive Subscriber Content
Audio provided for all articles
Unlimited access to past issues
Coming Soon! Ad FREE
60-Day money back guarantee!
Cancel anytime.
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